RE: Professor Mats Brännström's visit to the Finnish Gynecological Association Meeting in Kotka 16-17.4.2015

## **NFOG Board**

It is my great pleasure and privilege to inform the NFOG Board that Professor Mats Brännström's visit to the Finnish Gynecological Association Meeting in April in Kotka was a great success. Professor Mats Brännström gave two talks in the Meeting, entitled "Fertility preservation in gynecological malignancies" and "Uterus transplantation". Both presentations stimulated a lively discussion among participants. Personally I believe that one of the reasons for exceptionally high number of participants in the Meeting was Professor Mats Brännström's presentations. In addition, local newspaper interviewed him and wrote a very nice article about the work he has been pursuing. Again we thank cordially the NFOG Board for providing financial support to his traveling costs.

best regards
Juha Räsänen, professor
President of the Finnish Gynecological Association